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This is to advise the Federal Communications Commission of the Michigan Public

Service Commission’s intent regarding the calculation of forward-looking economic costs to be
used in considering universal service costs. On May 8, 1997 the FCC released its Report and
Order on Universal Service in CC Dockets 96-45 and 97-160. The Order directed state
commissions to indicate by August 15, 1997 whether they would defer to the FCC regarding

forward-looking economic cost studies or conduct their own studies.

The Michigan Public Service Commission today, by minute action, determined
universal service costs will be determined in accordance with the Michigan
Telecommunications Act of 1991 as amended by Act 216 of 1995 (MTA). The statute
requires costs of regulated services be determined using a total service long run incremental cost

standard.

The FCC also directed that state commissions electing to conduct these cost studies
should file them with the FCC on or before February 6, 1998. The Commission will direct

eligible carriers accordingly.

Questions regarding this topic should be directed to Mr. William . Celio, Director of
the Communications Division at the Michigan Public Service Commission.

Dorothy Wideman
Executive Secretary
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